
1/19/23

To:  Commissioners, MV Commission

Re:  Stillpoint MV Inc., DRI #279M

Dear Commissioners,
I have attended all of the meetings relating to this public hearing, including last 
Thursday, 1/12/23, when commissioners voted to re-open the written record of this 
closed hearing to allow the applicant to submit a rebuttal/commentary letter relating to 
the list of conditions drafted by LUPC.

My recollection (confirmed by watching the MVTV video recording of the 1/12 meeting) 
is that commissioners established a deadline of 5 p.m., Friday, 1/13/23 for receipt of the 
applicant’s letter and posting on MVC website.  Commissioners also stated that draft 
LUPC conditions would be posted alongside this letter for reference, as the letter refers 
to the conditions by number.   The commission further decided to leave the written 
public testimony record open for an additional week, until today, 1/19/23 at 5 p.m. to 
give the public time to read and respond.   All of this was affirmed by a roll call vote.

For whatever reason, MVC did not receive and post Stillpoint’s letter until late yesterday, 
1/18.  At that time, the draft conditions were also posted.

Due to an emergency on one of my caretaking jobs, I have no time remaining to review 
all of this material and respond/comment intelligently.  I respectfully request that this 
written record remain open for an additional week to allow the public the same courtesy 
and flexibility that the applicant was afforded re deadlines.

Thank you,
Prudy Burt

P.O. Box 1044
West Tisbury, Ma., 02575
508-696-3836 


